

DISCLAIMER

This biography is a rough draft and a work-in-progress.
The research has not been completed, so there may be errors and omissions.
Please return to Tuscania1918.org in the future to see if a revised and
finalized version is available.

Abbreviations:

b = born

d = died

F: = Find A Grave (www.findagrave.org)

NOK = next-of-kin

TUSCANIA

Stewart, Horace Wilson 1896 TX – 1964 CA

Stewart, Horace W.	251,596	* White * Colored.	9
(Surname)	(Christian name)	(Army serial number)	
Residence: Graham		TEXAS	
(Street and house number)	(Town or city)	(County)	(State)
* Released P. A. * N. O. * D. R. G. * Inducted at: Graham Tex		Sept 6/17	
Place of Birth: Loving Tex	Age or date of birth: 21 8/17 yrs		
Organizations served in, with dates of assignments and transfers: 48 Co 155 Dep Brig to ; Co K 155 Inf to			
disch			
Grades, with date of appointment: Pvt			
Engagements:			
Wounded in action (degree and date) Severely July 29 1918			
Served overseas from Jan 24/18 to March 7/19, from Apr 6/19 to 19			
* Honorably discharged on demobilization: (If separated for other reasons give reason) 19			
In view of occupation he was, on date of discharge, reported: per cent disabled.			
Remarks:			

TX, WWI Army Card - https://www.ancestry.com/mediaui-viewer/collection/1030/tree/65642051/person/32140769694/media/08020b99-9bbe-444a-9264-7944ffbfa677?_phsrc=hFB59861&_phstart=successSource

STEWART HORACE WILSON XC 1-7-65 184 906 8
Pvt Co K 165 Inf K
709 Jefferson St Red Bluff Cal A 3 038 407
Sa 251 596 Died 12-18-64 T 543 557
Born 2/24/96 R 42 993
Est 9/8/17 Dis 4/8/19 Cl 1 147 993
I
U. S. VETERANS BUREAU
MAIL AND RECORDS
Form 7202-Rev. Sept., 1920
INDEX CARD 2-1200

<https://www.familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:WMG7-C2N2>

Life

LIST OF THOSE SAVED FROM LOST LINER TUSCANIA

THE CHECK UP BY THE WAR DE-
PARTMENT REVEALS A LONG
LIST OF SURVIVORS.

[list continues]

Austin; Fergundo Lucero, El Paso;
Oscar R. McKinney, Lufkin; Homer A.
Perryman, Forrestburg; Burley Phil-
lips, Portville; Horace W. Stewart,
Loving; James W. Abrams, Route 1,
Fort Worth; Lester D. Bolding,
Thicket; Grover C. Bond, Gordonville;
John Q. Golightly, Stephenville; Pablo
Gonzales, Eldridge; Joseph G. Mc-
Adams, Route 1, Atlanta; Louis M. Mc-
Cann, Temple; George Sanderson, Gal-

[list continues]

"La Meschacebe" (Lucy LA) Saturday 16 Feb 1918 p 1

HORACE W. STEWART
WRITES FROM FRANCE

American E. F., August 5, 1918.
 Dear Father and Mother:--

How is every one at home now?
 It has been some time since I have
 written you, but I hope you have
 not been uneasy about me. I have
 been receiving mail from you quite
 often. Am always glad to hear
 from you.

How are Ethel and the small
 boys, and also "old fat W?" I
 bet they are a fine bunch of little
 ones.

I had a letter from Hubert some
 time ago. He seemed to be getting
 along fine and dandy.

Well, I kept on fooling around
 until I got a small wound in the
 left leg, below the knee, but there
 is nothing to bother about as I am
 in a good hospital, and getting
 plenty to eat and sleep and that is
 all I need. I hope to be up and at
 them in the near future. We are
 giving the Boche an awful beating
 now, and I am glad to see it.

Hoping that this finds you in the
 best of condition, and hoping to
 hear from you real soon, I remain,

Your son,

HORACE.

Co. K, 165th Inf., Sec 1, Hospital
 Center, Mars-Svr-Alties, A. P. O.
 708, American Exp. Forces.

"Olney (TX) Enterprise" Friday 13 Sep 1918 p 1 – https://www.ancestry.com/mediaui-viewer/collection/1030/tree/65642051/person/32140769692/media/dae932ff-007e-45f1-8c10-76cd7da754e6?_phsrc=hFB59867&_phstart=successSource

WOUNDED IN ACTION.

Srgt. Bennie Mulder, Beaumont.
 Mechanic Lewis Price, Denton.
 Pvt. Robert E. Ballon, Seymour.
 Pvt. Frank Hogan, Carlsbad.
 Pvt. William R. Whitney, Martinburg.
 Lt. A. J. Robinson, San Antonio.
 Lt. Charles J. Jones, Dallas.
 Lt. Orin F. Tarborn, Gainesville.
 Srgt. Nathan Lovine, Houston.
 Srgt. F. H. Wall, Mission.
 Srgt. J. W. Garrett, Beaumont.
 Corp. Joshua Vanderford, Santa Anna.
 Corp. Grant Harrison, El Paso.
 Pvt. Thomas Arrendondo, Zapata.
 Pvt. W. H. Wehner, Del Rio.
 Pvt. Frank Berry, Justinburg.
 Pvt. W. W. Johnson, Beardstown.
 Pvt. Cyrus Jennings, Leander.
 Pvt. Roy N. Chaney, Windon.
 Pvt. R. B. Jones, Bynum.
 Pvt. Daniel R. Edward, Bruceville.
 Pvt. John Lipps, Temple.
 Pvt. L. R. Smith, Nocona.
 Pvt. A. C. Williamson, Ennis.
 Corp. Elliot B. Daniel, Toyah.
 Corp. Patrick J. Pastell, Houston.
 Mechanic Robert Ellis, Dallas.
 Cook Walter C. Garner, Woodbine.
 Pvt. Frank L. Davis, Farmersville.
 Pvt. Sam Madison, Bonham.
 Pvt. John T. Pope, Floydada.
 Pvt. Louis Tomecek, Austin.
 Capt. Clinton C. Mason, Paris.
 Lt. Henry C. Peyton, Brownwood.
 Lt. Albert J. Seargeant, Brackettville.
 Srgt. John F. Moore, Mount Pleasant.
 Corp. Juan Liscona, Buffalo.
 Pvt. Homer Crabb, Muldoon.
 Pvt. Andrew C. Hilton, Poyner.
 Pvt. Horace W. Stewart, Loving.
 Pvt. Joe Durant, El Paso.

Wounded in action – "Liberty (TX) Vindicator" Friday 29 Nov 1918 p 1

Miss Loretta Wigley.

Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Taylor have returned from a two weeks' vacation spent at Santa Cruz, San Jose and points in the bay region. Clarence was back on the job at his barber shop yesterday while "Jimmie" Stewart left on his two weeks' vacation, taking in the American Legion convention at Santa Barbara and then on into southern California.

"Red Bluff (CA) Tehama County News" Tuesday 2 Aug 1927 p 4

by the club group.
 Mrs. C. J. Cook, president of the auxiliary, was introduced and in a few brief remarks told of the ladies' pleasure at being able to entertain in this manner.
 H. W. "Jimmie" Stewart, commander of the legion post, was next introduced. After a few introductory remarks he made a strong appeal to the boys to "re-up" their membership now for the year 1928.

American Legion news [excerpt] – "Red Bluff (CA) Tehama County Daily News" Tuesday 22 Nov 1927 p 1

LEGION, ATTENTION

Regular meeting of Mt. Lassen Post 167, American Legion Monday night March 5, in Veteran's hall. Important. Be there buddies.
 H. W. Stewart, commander. 1t

"Red Bluff (CA) Tehama County Daily News" Saturday 3 Mar 1928 p 1

JIMMIE STEWART GETS APPOINTMENT TRAFFIC OFFICER

The board of supervisors this afternoon reappointed E. B. Warmoth of Los Robles and A. L. Shull of Corning upon the county board of education. Warmoth is chairman of the board.

H. W. (Jimmie) Stewart, barber employed at the O. K. barber shop, was appointed traffic officer to fill the position left vacant when Traffic Officer Wil Long was transferred to Pluma county.

The board of supervisors adjourned to July 9.

"Red Bluff (CA) Daily News" Tuesday 12 Jun 1928 p 1

H. W. "Jimmie" Stewart returned at a late hour last night from a business trip to San Fran-

cisco. He drove a new car to this city for George Grownays sales room.

"Red Bluff (CA) Tehama County Daily News" Wednesday 20 Jun 1928 p 4

New Tehama Traffic Officer Begins Duties

RED BLUFF (Tehama Co.), July 4.—Succeeding William Long, traffic officer recently promoted to captain and transferred to Plumas County, H. W. Stewart has been appointed traffic officer in Tehama County by Frank G. Snook, head of the state motor vehicle department. Stewart took up his new duties Monday.

"Sacramento (CA) Bee" Wednesday 4 Jul 1928 p 21

LEGION DELEGATES CONVENTION NAMED BY COMMANDER

H. W. "Jimmie" Stewart, commander of Mt. Lassen Post of the American Legion has named the four delegates and four alternates, who will represent Red Bluff at the state convention of the legion to be held in Stockton August 12 to 15.

Curtiss E. Wetter will go as chairman of the delegation with Stanley Gordon, "Wild Bill" Douglas and Fred J. Bly as the three official delegates. The first three named are all past commanders of the local post. Claus J. Trede, Dr. J. L. Heitt, Dr. C. J. Cook and Roy H. Holthe will go as alternates in case some of the other boys do not get there they will fall into a voting status at the convention.

"Red Bluff (CA) Daily News" Monday 23 Jul 1928 p 4

TWO SPEEDERS WILL APPEAR

H. W. (Jimmy) Stewart's campaign to make Tehama county's highways safe for the public is continuing without any lessening of effort on the part of the county's newest traffic officer. Each day Stewart is catching up with several speedsters and courteously handing them a ticket to appear before a local court.

Saturday morning Stewart saw E. B. Field of Oakland tearing down the Pacific highway doing 50 miles per hour and after a chase gave him a summons to appear before Justice of the Peace E. F. Lennon.

J. Archer of Modesto, without a driver's license was making 50 miles an hour when Stewart caught him at 1:50 p.m. and ordered him to appear before Judge Lennon on August 19 in Red Bluff.

"Red Bluff (CA) Morning Times & Red Bluff Sentinel" Tuesday 14 Aug 1928 p 1

LEGION FAVORS BOND ELECTION, RELIEF ASSN.

Roy Brees, Merrill O. Ballard and H. W. Stewart were named by the Mt. Lassen Post of the American Legion last night to address the children of the grammar schools on the subject of "World War Experiences."

The post went on record as favoring the bond election to be voted on March 29 to provide funds for the construction of a new grammar school building. By unanimous vote the Legionaries approved the by-laws of the Red Bluff Relief Association and W. J. Clarke was named a director to represent the Legion on the council of the association.

A number of projects were planned by the Auxiliary. Mrs. George Conrad president, named the following cookie committee: Mrs. Fred B. Godbolt, chairman, Miss Dene Hillhouse, Mrs. Jake Holmes, Mrs. J. L. Heitt and Mrs. Roy Holthe. The women decided to start work immediately on a layette for a poor family.

Mrs. Curtiss E. Wetter was named to represent the Auxiliary on the council of the Red Bluff Relief Association. It is planned by the women to collect used clothing for a family in distress.

A net profit of \$25 was taken in for the Camp Forward fund by the Auxiliary as a result of their recent cooked food sale.

Following the business sessions, the Legion and Auxiliary held a joint social dance. Music was provided by the Lassen orchestra.

"Red Bluff (CA) Morning Times & Red Bluff Sentinel" Tuesday 19 Mar 1929 p 1

BREVITIES

H. W. "Jimmie" Stewart will be working at the Lassen Barber shop, Main street all next week and will be glad to meet his friends there. S7

"Red Bluff Tehama County Daily News" Saturday 7 Sep 1929 p 4

Jimmie Stewart Accepts Position At Lassen Shop

H. W. "Jimmie" Stewart, whose duties as a Tehama county traffic officer will end tomorrow night, has accepted a position in the Lassen Barber shop, owned by George Catledge, and will commence his work Monday morning.

Jimmie followed the barber trade for 12 years before entering the traffic squad of this county July 1, 1928. With the changes to be made in the patrol work by motorcycle and other changes effective soon, Jimmie had contemplated resigning for several weeks. During this time several offers were made to him for employment at his former work.

Friends of Jimmie will be glad to learn that he decided to remain in Red Bluff while several offers in other places were open to this well known young man.

"Red Bluff (CA) Daily News" Thursday 30 Jan 1930 p 1

LEGION DRUM BUGLE CORPS IS ORGANIZED

The drum and bugle corps of the local American Legion post formed an organization last night by election of officers following a practice session held in the high school gym with members of the Scouts drum and bugle corp.

Jack Holmes was chosen president, M. C. "Swamp William" Barrows is to be the clever drum major, Roy Breese, secretary, M. O. Ballard, treasurer, E. L. Stump, drum sergeant, George Tyrrell bugle sergeant, and James Howard supply sergeant.

There are now seventeen members of the Legions drum and bugle corps. Those besides are above are, Harry E. Hoffman, H. W. "Jimmie" Stewart, George Catledge, N. J. Rose, Ray Coward, Fred J. Bly, Harold Delvey, Bill Clarke, Tom Taggart and Roy Holthe.

The legion boys will join with the Scouts drum and bugle corps on Saturday night February 22 for the big parade of Scouts from all parts of northern California.

"Red Bluff (CA) Tehama County Daily News" Thursday 13 Feb 1930 p 1

Tuesday.
Jimmie Stewart left Saturday for Redding, where he accompanied Mr. and Mrs. George Frickenger on a vacation to their summer home at Moose camp.

"Red Bluff (CA) Searchlight" Saturday 15 Jun 1940 p 3

CERTIFICATE OF CO-PARTNERSHIP	
State of California, County of Shasta, ss.	
We, the undersigned, hereby certify that we are partners transacting business at 1450 Yuba Street in the City of Red- ding, County of Shasta, State of California, under the designation not showing the names of per- sons interested in the said part- nership as partners, to-wit, "THE HOUSE BARBER SHOP."	
That the names of all of the partners and persons interested at 1723 Butte Court in the City in said partnership and business are as follows: N	
Horace W. Stewart, residing of Redding, County of Shasta, State of California, and;	(Signed) HORACE W. STEWART.
George M. Alvares, residing at 1545 Court Street in the City of Redding, County of Shasta, State of California.	(Signed) GEORGE M. ALVARES.
WITNESS the hands of the partners hereto this 18th day of January, 1939.	
Subscribed and sworn to be- fore me this 18th day of Janu- ary, 1939.	
(Seal) R. P. STIMMEL,	
Notary Public in and for the County of Shasta, State of Cal- ifornia. State of California, County of Shasta, ss.	

"Redding (CA) Searchlight" Wednesday 1 Mar 1939 p 2

Barber Shops
**THE HOUSE BARBER SHOP &
 BEAUTY PARLOR.** We appre-
 ciate your patronage. 1450 Yuba
 St. Phone 69.

"Redding (CA) Record" Monday 17 Apr 1939 p 5

\$5 REWARD FOR RETURN OF BROWN
 wallet containing treasured pictures,
 driver's license in maiden name—
 Blanche Alice Jensen, social security
 card and naval pass in married name
 —Alice Bennett, and other cards. Re-
 turn to Mr. Stewart, House's Bar-
 ber Shop, and collect reward.

Hmm – “Redding (CA) Record Searchlight” Saturday 22 Jan 1944 p 5

—Will E (Vera) mech h2414 Court
 Stewart A B equip opr County Road Dept
 —Chas W (Stewart's Insurance Agency)
 —Ellis drivers hlpr Redding Bottling Co r2234 Shasta
 —Fred h1304 West
 —Graeme A (Grace M) rancher h1555 Liberty
 —Horace W (House Barber Shop) h1333 Orange
 —Howard T h2503 Leland av
 —Leland (Thelma) formn Redding Motors h925 Grange

1951 Redding CA city directory - https://www.ancestry.com/mediaui-viewer/collection/1030/tree/65642051/person/32140769694/media/9d546396-83dc-4e24-9c7f-49ee22237e61?_phsrc=hFB59863&_phstart=successSource

Yudicsak Owner of House Barber Shop

Glen C. Yudicsak has filed notice that he is now sole owner of the House Barber Shop, 1450 Yuba street. He has also filed notice of dissolving the partnership with H. W. Stewart, former co-owner of the barber shop.

"Shasta Courier" (Redding CA) Thursday 10 Apr 1952 p 5

An Institution
Built By
Helpful Service
McDONALD'S
CHAPEL

Schedule of Services:

MARY FRANCES CRAIG,
2:30 P.M. Sunday at
the Beiber Community
Church.

MABEL CLARA
STANLEY, 2 P.M.
Monday at our Red-
ding Chapel.

JOHN HENRY
KOLLERT, SR., pri-
vate graveside serv-
ices Monday at 2 P.M.

HORACE WILSON
STEWART, 2 P.M.
Tuesday

SIDNEY A. RILEY,
arrangements entrust-
ed to the care of our
Redding Chapel.

Phone CH 1-1626
Redding—Burney
Anderson



RUDY V. BALMA
Owner-Manager

H. W. Stewart

H. W. (Jim) Stewart died of a heart attack at his home at 740 Lakeview Drive in Redding late yesterday morning, Shasta County Coroner E. Duge Stanford said today.

Stewart was the owner of the old House Barber Shop in downtown Redding for nearly 30 years. He was a veteran of World War I, and he was a member of the 40 et 8 Club for more than 25 years, a member of the American Legion for 32 years, and a member of Redding Elks Lodge No. 1073 for 28 years.

He leaves a sister, Mrs. Ethel Martin of Brownfield, Tex., and a brother, Hubert of Red Bluff.

Funeral services will be conducted at 2 p.m. Tuesday at McDonald's Redding Chapel. Members of Redding Elks Lodge No. 1073 will officiate.

Interment will follow in the Redding Cemetery.

Both appear in "Redding (CA) Record Searchlight" Saturday 19 Dec 1964 p 15

LEGAL NOTICE	
NOTICE TO CREDITORS	
SUPERIOR COURT OF THE STATE OF CALIFORNIA FOR THE COUNTY OF SHASTA	
No. 9127	
Estate of	)
HORACE WILSON STEWART,	)
also known as	)
H. W. "Jim" Stewart,	)
Deceased	)
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN to the creditors of the above named decedent that all persons having claims against the said decedent are required to file them, with the necessary vouchers, in the office of the clerk of the above entitled court, or to present them, with the necessary vouchers, to the undersigned at the law offices of IRA M. SHADWELL, 1738 Yuba Street, Redding, California, which is the place of business of the undersigned in all matters pertaining to the estate of said decedent, within six months after the first publication of this notice. Dated: January 19, 1965 A. P. MARTIN Executor of the Will of the above named decedent. IRA M. SHADWELL Attorney at Law P. O. Box 30 1738 Yuba Street Redding, California Telephone: 241-0302 Attorney for Executor First publication: January 22, 1965 January 22, 29; February 5, 12, 1965	

"Redding (CA) Record Searchlight" Friday 29 Jan 1965 p 9

Mother:

Ona Mae Stewart Dies at Son's Home

Ona Mae Stewart, 72, died yesterday afternoon at the home of her son in Redding. She had been a resident of the area since 1934.

She was born in Ohio in 1870.

She leaves two sons, Jim Stewart of Redding and H. R. Stewart of Red Bluff; one daughter, Ethel Martin of Texas; and numerous nieces and nephews.

She also leaves 11 grandchildren, and 8 great grandchildren.

She was a member of the First Christian church of Red Bluff, and the American Legion auxiliary unit 197.

Services will be held at 10:30 a. m. at McDonald's chapel. Interment will follow at Redding cemetery.

Obituary of mother Ona Mae Stiffler Stewart – "Redding (CA) Record Searchlight" Friday 5 Dec 1952 p 2

Mrs. Ona Mae Stewart

Services were held yesterday morning for Mrs. Ana Mae Stewart at McDonald's chapel with the Rev. William Virgil Barney of the Red Bluff Christian church officiating.

Interment was in the family lot in Redding cemetery.

Casket bearers were H. W. Stewart, H. P. Stewart, Pete Martin, Hugh Houg, Wayne Buchanan and George Alvares.

"Redding (CA) Record Searchlight" Tuesday 9 Dec 1952 p 2

Siblings:

Ethel Martin

BROWNFIELD (Special) — Services for Mrs. W. B. (Ethel) Martin, 85, of Brownfield will be at 10 a.m. Friday in the Crescent Hill Church of Christ here with Doyle Keley, minister of the Southside Church of Christ, officiating.

Burial will be in Terry County Memorial Cemetery under the direction of Brownfield Funeral Home.

Mrs. Martin died at 7:30 a.m. Wednesday in Brownfield General Hospital after a lengthy illness.

The Young County native married the late William Martin in Loving, April 21, 1913. The couple moved to Terry County in 1917 and farmed in the Tokio area. The couple retired in 1943 and moved to Brownfield. Martin died Dec. 16, 1951.

Mrs. Martin was a member of the Crescent Hills Church of Christ.

Survivors include her daughter, Mrs. Raymond Green of Brownfield; five sons, Reg of Brownfield; Glen of Lubbock; A.P. "Pete" of Redding, Calif.; J. W. "Jake" of Gridley, Calif. and Wayne of St. Helena, Calif.; 14 grandchildren, 20 great-grandchildren and a great-great grandchild.

Obituary of [sister Ethel Stewart Patten Martin \(1890-1976\)](#) – "Lubbock (TX) Avalanche Journal" Thursday 4 Nov 1976 p 6

STATE OF TEXAS 223-01-2 223-01 CERTIFICATE OF DEATH 44421 STATE FILE NO. 97348

1. PLACE OF DEATH a. COUNTY TERRY		2. USUAL RESIDENCE (Where deceased lived. If institution, residence before admission) a. STATE TEXAS b. COUNTY TERRY	
b. CITY OR TOWN (If outside city limits, give precinct no.) BROWNFIELD		c. CITY OR TOWN (If outside city limits, give precinct no.) BROWNFIELD	
c. LENGTH OF STAY in 1/2 yrs 60 YRS		d. STREET ADDRESS (If rural, give location) 407 MAGNOLIA	
d. NAME OF (If not in hosp. or inst. give street address) HOSPITAL OR INSTITUTION BROWNFIELD GENERAL HOSPITAL		e. IS RESIDENCE INSIDE CITY LIMITS? YES ☒ NO ☐	
e. IS PLACE OF DEATH INSIDE CITY LIMITS? YES ☒ NO ☐		f. IS RESIDENCE ON A FARM? YES ☐ NO ☒	
3. NAME OF DECEASED (Type or print) ETHEL (a) First (b) Middle (c) Last (NMN) MARTIN		4. DATE OF DEATH NOV. 3, 1976	
5. SEX FEMALE 6. COLOR OR RACE CAUC. 7. Married ☐ Never Married ☐ Widowed ☒ Divorced ☐		8. DATE OF BIRTH DEC. 12, 1890 9. AGE (in years last birthday) 85 10. IF UNDER 1 YEAR 11. IF UNDER 24 HRS.	
10a. USUAL OCCUPATION (Give kind of work done) HOUSEWIFE 10b. KIND OF BUSINESS OR INDUSTRY DOMESTIC		11. BIRTHPLACE (State or foreign country) YOUNG CO., TEXAS 12. CITIZEN OF WHAT COUNTRY? USA	
13. FATHER'S NAME A. P. STEWART		14. MOTHER'S MAIDEN NAME ONA MAE STIFFLER	
15. WAS DECEASED EVER IN U.S. ARMY? FOREST? (Yes, no, or unknown) NO (If yes, give war or dates of service)		16. SOCIAL SECURITY NO. 467-38-1980D 17. INFORMANT MRS. MARY GREEN, DAUGHTER	
18. CAUSE OF DEATH (Enter only one cause per line for (a), (b), and (c).) PART I. DEATH WAS CAUSED BY: IMMEDIATE CAUSE (a) Intestinal Infection (b) Generalized Arteriosclerosis (c) 3 days			
19. WAS AUTOPSY PERFORMED? YES ☐ NO ☒			
20a. TIME OF INJURY Hour ☐ a.m. ☐ p.m. ☐ 20b. PLACE OF INJURY (e.g., in or about home, farm, factory, street, office building, etc.) ☐ 20c. CITY, TOWN, OR LOCATION BROWNFIELD, TEXAS COUNTY TERRY STATE TEXAS			
21. I hereby certify that I attended the deceased from NOV. 3, 1976 to NOV. 3, 1976 and last saw the deceased alive on NOV. 3, 1976 at 7:30 A m. on the date stated above, and to the best of my knowledge, from the causes stated.			
22a. SIGNATURE OF PHYSICIAN Carl R. Smith MD (Type or print) no		22b. ADDRESS BROWNFIELD, TEXAS 22c. DATE SIGNED 11-5-76	
23a. BURIAL, CREMATION, REMOVAL (Specify) BURIAL		23b. DATE NOV. 5, 1976	
23c. LOCATION (City, town, or county) BROWNFIELD, TEXAS		24. FUNERAL DIRECTOR'S SIGNATURE BROWNFIELD FUNERAL HOME, CW COLLIER	
25a. REGISTRAR'S FILE NO. 76/85		25b. DATE REC'D BY LOCAL REGISTRAR NOV. 5, 1976	
		25c. REGISTRAR'S SIGNATURE ZELMA MILLER	

TX death record of Ethel Stewart -

https://www.ancestry.com/imageviewer/collections/2272/images/33154_b062997-00458?pld=854575

NOTE WELL—INSTRUCTIONS ON THE REVERSE SIDE
WRITE ONLY WITH UNFADING INK—THIS IS A PERMANENT RECORD

Where Stillborn is shown as cause of Death, the Birth Certificate. Every item of information should be carefully supplied. AGE should be stated EXACTLY. PHYSICIANS should state CAUSE OF DEATH in plain terms, so that it may be properly classified. Exact statement of OCCUPATION is very important.

1 PLACE OF DEATH		TEXAS STATE BOARD OF HEALTH BUREAU OF VITAL STATISTICS STANDARD CERTIFICATE OF DEATH		Reg. No. 22263	B. O. V. S. FORM D
County Bexar		City San Antonio		Registered No. 388	
2 FULL NAME Miss Adele Stewart		(a) RESIDENCE NO. South Western Insane Asylum		St. _____ Ward _____	
Length of residence in city or town where death occurred _____ yrs. _____ mos. _____ ds.		How long in U. S. if of foreign birth? _____ yrs. _____ mos. _____ ds.			
PERSONAL AND STATISTICAL PARTICULARS			MEDICAL PARTICULARS		
3 SEX female	4 COLOR OR RACE white	5 SINGLE, MARRIED, WIDOWED OR DIVORCED (write the word) single	16 DATE OF DEATH July 22 1924 (Month) (Day) (Year)		
6 DATE OF BIRTH Nov. 4 1895 (Month) (Day) (Year)			17 I HEREBY CERTIFY, That I attended deceased from II-18-1917 to 7-22-1924 , 192		
7 AGE If less than 2 years state if breast fed _____ If less than 1 day _____ Yes _____ No _____ hrs. _____ mins.			that I last saw her alive on 7-22-24 , 192		
8 OCCUPATION (a) Trade, profession or particular kind of work housework (b) General nature of industry, business or establishment in which employed (or employer) _____			and that death occurred on the date stated above, at 7:30 p.m.		
9 BIRTHPLACE (State or country) Young Co. Texas			The CAUSE OF DEATH* was as follows: Pulmonary Tuberculosis		
10 NAME OF FATHER A.P. Stewart			(duration) _____ yrs. _____ mos. _____ ds.		
11 BIRTHPLACE OF FATHER (State or country) U.S.A. La.			Contributor Dementia Praecox—Heb. type (Secondary)		
12 MAIDEN NAME OF MOTHER Una. May. Stifler			(duration) ? yrs. _____ mos. _____ ds.		
13 BIRTHPLACE OF MOTHER (State or country) U Ohio			18 Where was disease contracted if not at place of death? _____		
14 THE ABOVE IS TRUE (Informant) A.P. Stewart. (Address) Tokio. Texas			Did an operation precede death? no Date of _____		
15 7/24 4 Jack R. Bush			Was there an autopsy? no		
			What test confirmed diagnosis? _____		
			(Signed) William C. Loring M. D. 7-22-24 192 (Address) W. J. A.		
			*State the Disease Causing Death, or in deaths from Violent Causes, state (1) Means and Nature of Injury, and (2) whether Accidental, Suicidal, or Homicidal. (See reverse side for State Statutes.)		
			19 PLACE OF BURIAL OR REMOVAL Brownfield. Texas. DATE OF BURIAL 7-22-24		
			20 UNDERTAKER Porter Loring. S. San. Antonio		

Form 51b-T345-424-25m.

TX death record of sister Adele Stewart (1892 or 1895 – 1924) in the South Western Insane Asylum, San Antonio, Bexar TX -

https://www.ancestry.com/imageviewer/collections/2272/images/40394_b061916-01130?pId=21693608

Hubert Rush Stewart	
in the U.S., Find a Grave™ Index, 1600s-Curren	
Detail	Source
Name:	Hubert Rush Stewart
Birth Date:	26 Jan 1894
Birth Place:	Graham, Young County, Texas, United States of America
Death Date:	11 Nov 1965
Death Place:	Tehama, Tehama County, California, United States of America
Cemetery:	Tehama Cemetery
Burial or Cremation Place:	Tehama, Tehama County, California, United States of America
Has Bio?:	Y
URL:	https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/124006537/hubert-rush-stewart

Removed from Find A Grave – was 124006537 <https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryui-content/view/71751701:60525?ssrc=pt&tid=65642051&pid=292076514641>

Name: Horace Wilson Stewart

Name variations: “Jimmie Stewart” – “Jim Stewart”]

Military:

On Tuscania: Camp Travis Det. 2, Casuals - private

Serial number: 251,596

Entered service from: Loving, Young TX

Sailed on “Tuscania” as: Horace W. Stewart

Next-of-kin on “Tuscania”: father A.P. Stewart, Loving TX

Returned from war on: "Mongolia" Mar 1919, "medical & surgical requiring no attention" - "GSW lt leg" [gunshot wound, left leg]

Sailed on return ship as: Horace Stewart

Next-of-kin on return ship & rank: father A.P. Stewart, Tokio TX (pvt, Co. K, 185 Inf.)

World War I draft registration (1917): as Horace Wilson Stewart - b. 24 Feb 1896 Loving, Young TX; res: Olney, Young TX. Single. Barber for Clarence Grimes, Olney TX. Medium height & build.

World War II draft registration (1942): as Horace Wilson Stewart - b. 24 Feb 1896 Young TX; res: 1333 Orange Ave., Redding CA. Mailing address: 1450 Yuba St., Redding CA. NOK Mrs. Ana Stewart, 1333 Orange Ave., Redding CA. “Gunshot wounded left lower leg” – Height: 5’11” – 185 lbs.

Veterans Administration Military Index:

Enlisted: 5? Or 7? (blurry) Sep 1917
 Discharged: 8 Apr 1919
 Address: 709 Jefferson St., Red Bluff CA
 Rank/unit: private, Co. K, 165th Infantry

Birth & death:

Born: 24 Feb 1896 Loving, Young TX
 Died: 18 Dec 1964 Shasta, Shasta CA (of a heart attack at his home, 740 Lakeview Dr., Shasta CA)
 Find A Grave record: 243338083 – presence on Tuscania indicated in flower – originally, burial information was derived from "Redding Cemetery"
<http://myclouds.tripod.com/shasta/reddcemr-z.html>
 Burial location: Redding, Shasta CA
 Cemetery: Redding Memorial Park
 Tombstone:

Father: Andrew Pickens (A.P./Pick) Stewart, 21 Oct 1862 LA - 31 Jan 1943 Terry Co. TX. Son of William Robert Stewart & Sarah Ann Piercey. Buried in Brownfield Cemetery, Brownfield, Terry TX.
 Find A Grave: 28244765

Mother: Ona Mae ("Mary") Stiffler Stewart, 26 Aug 1870 OH – 4 Dec 1952 Shasta Co. CA. Daughter of John Singer Stiffler & Sarah E. Hammons. Buried in Redding Memorial Park, Redding, Shasta CA.
 Find A Grave: 190160760
 Parents' marriage: 1890

Spouse: never married
 Spouse Find A Grave:
 Marriage:

Children:

Siblings: Horace was the youngest of 4 children.

- Ethel R. Stewart Buchanan Martin, 12 Dec 1890 Young Co. TX – 3 Nov 1976 Brownfield, Terry TX. SSN 461-54-5316. Married in 1908 in TX to Dr. Alfred Patten Buchanan (1882-1952, F: 23364141). With name Ethel Buchanan, she married 21 Apr 1913 in Loving, Young TX to William B. Martin (1885-1951, F: 22963062). Family tree on Ancestry.com also claims Ethel was married to a man named Baker. Buried with surname Martin in Terry County Memorial Cemetery, Brownfield, Terry TX. F: 22963076
- Adell (Adele on TX death record/"Della") Stewart, 1 Jul 1892 Young Co. TX – 28 Aug 1924 San Antonio, Bexar Co. TX. Adele died of pulmonary tuberculosis with dementia precox in the South Western Insane Asylum. Buried in Brownfield Cemetery, Brownfield, Terry TX. F: 28244794

- Herbert Rush Stewart, 26 Jan 1894 Graham, Young TX – 11 Nov 1965 Tehama, Tehama CA. SSN 549-05-7991. – Married 30 Nov 1917 in Young Co. TX to Mabel Elizabeth Rice Barrett (1897 TX – 1989 CA, F: 177974506), the daughter of George Washington Rice & Rhoda Janis McCarty. She had married James J. Barrett on 18 Feb 1905 in Los Angeles Co. CA. Mabel is buried with surname Barrett. – On 24 Jul 1932 in Grandfield, Tillman OK, Hubert married Jeffadene K. Legg (1907-1990, F: 97943283), who is buried in CA with the surname Wilson. – Hubert was also married to Jewel (Cleo Jewel) Bowers McBee (1907 TX – 2005 NM, F: 38430501), the daughter of Charles Joseph & Lizzie Bowers. She had married in 1927 in TX to John M. McBee (1898-1956). – Hubert was also married to Adeline Alma Olmstead Bossen (1909 CA – 1993 CA, F: 129789477), the daughter of William Noah Olmstead & Rose Laura Dutra, who had previously been married to Leslie Edwin Bossen (1908-1984) whom she divorced before 1940 & later married Auldon Fay Archer (1907-1971). – Hubert was also married to Ora Inez Peeler (1912 TX – 2002 TX, F: 61378893), daughter of Thomas Lee Peeler & Dona Belle Shaw, who had divorced Johnny Benton in San Diego Co. CA in 1966 & was married to Harry L. McKinney Jr. His Find A Grave record 124005537 appears on Ancestry.com – but it has been removed from the Find A Grave database as of 31 Jan 2023.

Notes:

Pre-war:

Wartime:

severely wounded 29 Jul 1918 - 10% disabled

Post-war:

Obituary:

Social Security number: 553-03-9698

Censuses:

1900 Justice Precinct 4, Young Co. TX

Andrew P. Stewart, 37 LA, Oct 1862, parents b. MS, married 10 years, stock farmer
Ona, 31 OH, Aug 1868, father b. PA, mother b. OH, gave birth to 4 children, 4 are living
Ethel, 9 TX, Dec 1890

Della, 7 TX, Jul 1892

Hubert R., 6 TX, Jan 1894

Horace W., 4 TX, Feb 1896

Sarah A. Stewart, 79 M, Dec 1820, parents b. MS, widow, gave birth to 12 children, 10 are living [mother]

Jesse Brown, 20 TX, Aug 1879, parents b. AR, single, stock herder [boarder]

1910 Justice Precinct 4, Young Co. TX

Andrew P. Stewart, 47 LA, parents b. MS, married 20 years, farmer, general farm
Ona M., 41 OH, father b. PA, mother b. OH, gave birth to 4 children, 4 are living [wife]

Adela, 17 TX, farm labor, home farm [daughter]

Hubert R., 16 TX, farm labor, home farm [son]

Horace W., 14 TX, farm labor, home farm [son]

Ethel Buckanan, 19 TX, in 1st marriage, married 3 years, gave birth to 1 child, 1 is living
[daughter]

Wayne B. Buckanan, 2 TX [grandson]

& boarder James F. Shatto, 45 MO, father b. PA, mother b. MO, single, farmer, general farm

1920 cannot locate

1930 Red Bluff, Tehama CA

Found at: https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryui-content/view/93413752:6224?tid=&pid=&queryId=fac8870100b9e5a57d00ac2f17e072bf&_phsrc=hFB59880&_phstart=successSource

Jimmie Stewart, 34 TX, father b. LA, mother b. IL, single, barber, barber shop

Lodger with Frank & Matilda J. Hendricks, their divorced daughter & a grandson

1940 Redding, Shasta CA – 1723 Butte – same house in 1935

Ona Stewart, 69 OH, married

Horace W., 44 TX, single

The occupation of “barber, own business” is listed on the line for Ona, but meant for Horace’s line.

1950 Shasta Co. CA – Bonny View Fort

Horace Stewart, 54 TX, never married, barber

Ona Stewart, 79 OH, widow [mother]